
AGENDA 
CITY OF GLENDORA 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES – Regular meeting 

Library Bidwell Forum 
	

June 19, 2006 
7:00 p.m. 

The public is invited to address the Library Board on all items on the agenda or on any library matter not on the 
agenda. Comments may be given when any item is scheduled for consideration. Each speaker is requested to 
limit comments to three minutes. The Board President may limit redundant comments. 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this 
meeting, please contact the Library Secretary at (626) 852-4891. Notification 48 hours prior to the meeting will 
enable the Library to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting.  

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
Anyone wishing to address any Library matter that is on the agenda or not on the agenda may do so at 
this time. No action will be taken on items brought up at this time 

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
Possible motion to revise order of business or other 

4. CONSENT CALENDAR  
4.1 	Minutes of meeting of May 15, 2006- action item 

5. REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
Written report attached. Additional items may be reported by the Director such as: City, MCLS, State 
Library and legislative activity. No action will be taken on any items brought up at this time 

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
6.1 	Review of Revised Administrative Policy 4.01 – Bidwell Forum  

President Theel to lead discussion on revised Library meeting/event facilities Policy to address Plaza 

7. NEW BUSINESS  
7.1 	Library Events Calendar 

A calendar of library or significant community events that include library staff participation. All or some of 
other Board members might choose to participate, no action is required 

8. BOARD MEMBER ITEMS  
8.1 	Agenda Planning Calendar 

Plans for future meetings to be discussed 

8.2 	Board member items  
Announcements only—no action will be taken on any item brought up at this time 

9. CLOSED SESSION  
9.1 	Annual Evaluation of Library Director and Board 

10. ADJOURNMENT 



4. 
Consent 
Calendar 



Minutes 
CITY OF GLENDORA 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES — Regular Meeting 

Library Bidwell Forum 
	

May 15, 2006 
140 S. Glendora Ave, Glendora CA 91741 

	
7:00 p.m. 

The Regular Meeting of the Glendora Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by 
President James Theel. 

Board members present: Doug Hodson, Don Fields, Sylvia Slakey, James Theel 

Board Members Absent: Sandra Freeman 

Staff present: 	 Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director; Elke Cathel, Administrative Assistant; 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
There was no public to comment. 

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
There were no changes to the order of the agenda. 

4. CONSENT CALENDAR  
It was MSC (Hodson/Slakey) to approve Minutes of meeting of April 17, 2006. 

5. REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR  
Weed-Brown stated that she has not received any additional reports of the Library's men's restroom being 
vandalized. There also have been no further reports of skateboarders using the Plaza, which usually 
occurs when the skate park is closed due to rain. Weed-Brown informed the Board that there is no news 
on the Classification and Compensation study. 

To avoid any problems with scheduling next year's Trivia Challenge, Theel suggested reserving the room 
at APU and any needed AV equipment as soon as a date has been set. Weed-Brown stated she will 
forward that information to Pankow. 

Weed-Brown advised the Board that Sandra Freeman did not re-apply for a position on the Library Board. 
Slakey commended Freeman for being an excellent representative of the Library during her five years of 
service on the Library Board. 

Weed-Brown reported that it appears that the budget for FY 06/07 will be approved as proposed. Due to 
the availability of additional funds this fiscal year, the City Manager reviewed all proposed policy issues for 
FY 06/07 and FY 07/08. The Library received approval for immediate purchases, such as the purchase of 
the Polaris wireless inventory kit, the purchase of the Polaris children's catalog, as well as $20,000 for 
needed shelving. The policy issues for additional staffing requests will go before City Council for review 
and approval. 

Weed-Brown asked the Library Board to rate two photos for the Library's new web page. Hodson stated 
that the picture on the web page should be updated periodically. Weed-Brown agreed. She added that 
she will forward the preferred picture to the web page designer. After reviewing the revised Library logo, 
all Board members commented positively. 

Weed-Brown stated that due to the re-organization of staff working areas, some staff members are unable 
to monitor circulation desk activity to see if additional help is needed. The possibility of purchasing a web 
cam, which would be pointed at the circ desk, was discussed by staff. At the same time, the City Manager 
informed Weed-Brown that other city departments are in the process of installing interior security 
cameras. He indicated that if the Library is interested in getting interior security cameras, this would be 
the time to get them. 

Weed-Brown pointed out that outside security cameras will be installed in the near future as part of a 
Homeland Security grant. These cameras will be monitored by the Glendora Police Department. She 
asked the Board members if they wanted security cameras inside the building and whether all activity 
should then be recorded, saved and stored, and for how long. Weed-Brown pointed out that there would 
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not be any library staff available to evaluate the recorded information. Fields stated that a common 
timeframe to store such information is 90 days. 

Discussion ensued on the security cameras not solving the circulation desk issue and the possibility of 
using the bell to alert staff that additional help is needed. Hodson stated that the Glendora Police 
Department did not include interior security cameras for the Library in their Homeland Security grant 
application, which means that the Library should not need them. Weed-Brown deemed security cameras 
excessive, with theft and incidents at the Library few and far in between. Theel suggested using a TV 
camera rather than a web cam. Weed-Brown stated she will research this issue further and also follow up 
with staff on the possibility of using the existing bell system. 

Hodson suggested eliminating some dated information on the statistics sheet. Weed-Brown agreed and 
added that she and Cathel are working on a new layout for the statistics. The entire form will be re-
worked and streamlined. 

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

6.1 	Review of Revised Administrative Policy 4.01 — Bidwell Forum  
Weed-Brown pointed out that the memo attached to the draft policy highlights the changes. 
Some discussion ensued on raffles, gambling and how these issues affect profit versus non-profit groups. 
Hodson questioned why activities that are illegal need to be listed in the policy as not being permitted. 
The Board members agreed that subsection B under Miscellaneous Regulations should be re-worded to 
avoid confusion. Weed-Brown stated that she will contact the City Attorney to verify whether casino nights 
are legal for non-profit fundraising activities and whether illegal activities need to be listed in the policy as 
not being permitted. 

Following discussion on the topic of how many children one adult can legally supervise, Hodson 
suggested rewording the sentence to state that children must be supervised by adults. Weed-Brown 
stated that she will check with the City's Risk Manager on any limitations. 

In response to a question from Slakey, Weed-Brown replied that for consistency's sake, the maximum 
number of occupancy on the Plaza is 195, the same as Bidwell. Any requests that might lead to a higher 
number of occupancy on the Plaza can be discussed on a case by case basis. The maximum load for the 
Plaza is 750 people. Weed-Brown stated that the yearly revenue from Bidwell is about $2000 as it is 
mostly used by non-profit community groups. 

Weed-Brown stated that she will be working on bringing the policy back next month with the revisions and 
the reviewed application. 

7. NEW BUSINESS 

7.1 	Self-Evaluation of Board — Preliminary Discussion  
Theel asked if every Board member had an opportunity to meet with their assigned City Council member. 
Hodson stated he made an appointment, but they have not met yet. Slakey said that she met with Karen 
Davis. Theel collected Fields' and Slakey's evaluation. Hodson stated that he will email his evaluation to 
Theel. Theel said he will contact Freeman about her self-evaluation 

7.2 	Evaluation of Library Director — Preliminary Discussion  
Fields commended Weed-Brown for her remarkable accomplishments and her great enthusiasm. He 
added that the Library staff is doing an excellent job, and it takes a great leader to lead a great staff. 
Weed-Brown thanked Fields. Theel stated that he will forward documents to the Board members for 
comment by June 12. 

7.3 	Use of Public Computers  
Recently a physically challenged patron requested immediate access to the Library's only ADA accessible 
station, which at the time was being used by a patron who was unwilling to end his computer session 
early. The disabled patron, feeling that the Library was not making reasonable accommodations, 
demanded a letter from the City Attorney regarding this issue, as well as a change in Library policy. 

To resolve this issue, Weed-Brown suggested implementing a procedure where patrons can sign up to 
use the ADA accessible computer station, but if the need arises, they will need to move from that station 
within 20 minutes after being notified. Weed-Brown went on to say that by the end of the 20 minutes, one 
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of the Express PCs will be available and patrons can be moved there and given the time they have left on 
the computer. Weed-Brown researched this issue with the City Attorney and he felt providing access 
within 20 to 30 minutes is a reasonable accommodation. 

The City Manager recommended that the Library Board review this issue and establish an Administrative 
Policy. Weed-Brown pointed out that new furniture will be purchased by the end of this summer and all 
computer tables will then be ADA height. Hodson stated that by the time the policy is drafted, written and 
approved, the tech center will have moved and ADA furniture will be in place. Some discussion ensued on 
whether an Administrative policy is needed and how to respond to the patron. Weed-Brown suggested 
addressing this issue when reviewing the Internet policy. Weed-Brown will follow up with the City Manager 
to see if a policy is needed in light of the Library getting new ADA height furniture. 

	

7.4 	Library Events Calendar 
The Board reviewed the events calendar. Weed-Brown pointed out that Night on the Plaza is scheduled 
for July 15. 

	

8. 	BOARD MEMBER ITEMS 

	

8.1 	Agenda Planning Calendar 
The Board reviewed the agenda planning calendar and determined that a closed session needs to be put 
on the June agenda. Weed-Brown stated that she will draft a new agenda planning calendar for the next 
fiscal year. She added that the Internet policy needs to be reviewed and updated, since it was reviewed 
last in April of 2002. 

Hodson stated that he will not be able to attend the July and August Board meeting. Slakey said she will 
be gone in the month of June. She re-applied for a position on the Library Board and if re-appointed by 
City Council, she will be back in July. Theel observed that the election for President and Vice President 
will take place in July. 

	

8.2 	Board Member Items  
Slakey attended the recognition party for Gary Clifford. She talked to Karen Davis and provided her with a 
copy of the Library's Strategic Plan. Slakey was given a private tour of the Los Angeles Public Library, 
which was wonderful. She was allowed to handle some rare books. 

Theel stated that he visited the public library in Dingle, Ireland, which is a county library. He said it looks a 
library in the USA. He also saw the Book of Kells in Ireland. 

Weed-Brown stated that the Friends Foundation is looking into the possibility of selling books on e-bay. 

There being no further business, meeting adiourned at 8:52 a.m.  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director 
*The above minutes are subject to the Library Board's additions or corrections and final approval. 
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Glendora Public Library 	140 S. Glendora Ave. 	Glendora, CA 91741 
(626) 852-4891 	library@dglendora.ca.us  

MEMO 
To: 	Board of Library Trustees 

From: Library Director 

CC: City Manager 

Date: June 19, 2006 

Re: 	Director's Report 

Community 

Summer Reading Club sign ups have begun. Once again we have an adult, teen and children's program with lots of 
fun for all ages and interests. Sandy has lined up some fun events for the adults too. 

Library Board appointments will be made at the last meeting of the City Council in June. As of this writing no one has 
submitted an application for the SAB position so that may need to fall to a board member next year. 

The Development Office is in high gear as Night on the Plaza and the Cinderella/Candlelight Pavilion fund raisers loom 
on the horizon. NOP taping which will be airing on Adelphia cable will be scheduled the week of Junel9th. Cinderella 
made a special appearance at the Wed. June 14th  storytime with Miss Bonnie. 

The Daughters of the American Revolution, Serrano Chapter, donated an interesting book called, Rosie's Daughters to 
the library at their May 23 rd  meeting which I attended. Building on the Rosie the Riveter VVVV II posters, it chronicles 
DAR "Rosies" and their contributions. 

The YWCA Women of Achievement luncheon was held on June 2nd. Debbie Deal was honored for her volunteerism. 
Anne Pankow and I attended the event in support of Debbie. 

We are beginning to promote our new business database, BusinessDecisions. A flyer has been created and an article 
written for the Chamber of Commerce newsletter. Gaetano Abbondanza will be demonstrating it at the Friends 
Foundation quarterly board meeting in June. This fall we will do a more focused PR push by attending community 
group meetings and any other group that we can get our foot in the door with! 

Staff is being trained on our new downloadable music and books on June 22. This is an exciting venture and we are 
hoping that by being available in time for summer travel it will attract an audience quickly. Additional PR is in the works 
as well. 

Anne Pankow has been appointed to the Glendora Coordinating Council as one of their Directors. Sandy Krause and I 
attended her installation luncheon on June 12. Sandy also took the opportunity to plug our SRC programs. At the 
same meeting, Dorothy Fountain was recognized for her community efforts with the Gene Beckwith Humanitarian 
Award, a well deserved recognition! 

Staff 
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